

CATALINE ELEMENTARY MARCH 2025 NEWSLETTER

Principal: Dwayne Benvin Vice Principal: Tess Riley (250) 392-7154

February 28, 2025

Partners in Attendance

Parents play an important role in the education of their children. Their involvement and encouragement can help a child excel. Other family members and friends also play a key role in making sure students understand why they need to attend school to succeed. A success in school starts with regular attendance from the early years right through high school completion. Did you know that even as early as Kindergarten, chronic absenteeism makes it more difficult to learn? Parents and schools can work together to find solutions that support children's success in learning. Please contact your teacher or the school if looking for attendance support.

WHAT YOU CAN DO:

- Set a regular bedtime and morning routine.
- Lay out clothes and pack backpacks the night before.
- Keep your child healthy and practice good hygiene (e.g. handwashing)
- Be in regular communication with your child's teachers.
 - Develop backup plans for getting to school if something comes up. Call on a family member, a neighbor, or another parent.
 - Try to schedule non-urgent related medical appointments and extended trips when school is not in session.
 - If your child seems anxious about going to school, talk to teachers and school, and other parents for advice on how to make your child feel comfortable and excited about learning.
 - If your child must stay home due to illness, ask the teacher for resources and ideas to continue learning at home

Please support your child as a Cataline attendance **HERO**: **Here** at school, **Everyday**, **Ready** to learn, **On** time



Feb 21: River Burns, Elsie Scott, Jack Bourdon

Feb 28: Mackenzie Sabatino, Willa Brown, Olivia Pierce

Leadership

The leadership crew have 2 exciting events coming up:

March 5 – Twin Day
March 14 – Dress like a leprechaun

PAC News

Next PAC meeting will be Monday March 3rd at 5:30 in the library.

New Fundraiser that will be running year-round!!

Use **Flipgive** when doing your online shopping and help earn money for our PAC! Digital Gift cards can also be bought and used for yourself or sent as gifts! **Download the APP Flipgive** and use team code **7SYLDR** or use the following link to register and start shopping

https://www.flipgive.com/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0BMQABH VCL7wDUTm1cov4rOC1ynfTABSErCLFfswN4HbcQwXrjGUASQ jfeVlxveA_aem_imlH0JFMVlw3Q-ugJqFfGg using team code **7SYLDR.**

Munch a Lunch

All orders for April lunches are to be completed no later than Mar 14^{th} @ 2:55 pm.

Paper order forms will be available in the office.

Parents, please use this link to order or to register: https://munchalunch.com/login

Please follow us on Facebook: Cataline Elementary School P.A.C.

School Food Program

Our school prepares a simple breakfast each day before school in the prep room from 8:35 am - 8:55 am for those students who may need a little extra nutritional support in the morning. Lunch food is also available every day for students who need a lunch, have forgotten a lunch or need a healthy top-up.

If your family needs support with lunches, please contact the office: dwayne.benvin@sd27.bc.ca or tess.riley@sd27.bc.ca
This confidenitally ensures that all students have access to this lunch program.

Please check in with your child if they are bringing enough lunch each day.

Interschool Sports

Basketball season has come to an end. Our next sport will be floor hockey beginning after Spring Break.

Thank you to Mrs. Bertrand and Mr. Wilson for helping with coaching. It was a successful season.

Springtime

As it warms up, students will be spending more time learning outside. Please ensure your child is prepared by dressing in layers, including a light coat, and packing a "Spare Pair" of clothing (including socks) in their backpack. Sending a hat with your child, and sun screening them in the morning is a great idea. Also, Tick season is well on its way. Please check your children/pets periodically to ensure they are tick free.

Preparedness

Please ensure your child comes to school with a good healthy lunch. If students are not finished eating in the 15-minute eating block, they are welcome to take their unwrapped food outside to finish. We are strongly encouraging "naked snacks": Let's keep our playground litter free!

Chief Willie Sellars

On March 14th, Cataline Elementary is hououred to welcome Chief William Sellars of Williams Lake First Nation (T'exelc) of the Secwepemc Nation. Chief Sellars will be sharing his book, "Hockey with Dad" and speaking to our students.



Feb 3: Mrs. Perry nominated Ethan McIvor

Feb 10: Mrs. Sache nominated Melody Sheridan

Feb 17: Mrs. Mathews nominated Lucy Bouchard

Feb 24: Mrs. Howell nominated Taylen Hill

Safe Arrival Program

Please use the SafeArrival program to report your child's absence. There are 3 convenient methods:

 SchoolMessenger app from Apple App or Google play stores: https://go.schoolmessenger.com

intips.//go.schoolinessenger

2. Safe Arrival website:

https://go.schoolmessenger.com

3. Toll free number: 1-833-582-6894

If you are picking up your child early from school – please **DO NOT report this on the app. Please send a message to your child's teacher via their agenda.

Volunteering

If you are interested in volunteering with field trips or working with children without direct vision of a teacher, it is school board policy that you have a criminal record check done. Criminal record checks are good for 5 years and are FREE of charge.

Here is the online link: https://justice.gov.bc.ca/eCRC/

Access code: JUV5QFPLWC

^{**}Only use the "Internet Explorer" browser. If you are having difficulties with the system, please call 1-855-587-0185 and choose option 2**

Drop off and pick up

A reminder that all vehicles in the pick-up loop must have engines turned off when picking up or dropping off your children. This is an idle-free zone even in the winter and cold weather.

Please move forward as space opens to keep congestion to a minimum. The left lane in the loop is to be left open so you can pull out once your child is safely in the car. If you need to get out of your vehicle, please park in the parking lot adjacent to the bus loop.

Please avoid blocking the intersection of Blair St and 11th Ave during afternoon pick up. We need to respect our neighbors and make room for the school buses to pass. Waiting until after 3 pm to pick up your child is a viable option as this lessens congestion and most often, the parking lot is free and clear.

Kindergarten Registration

Kindergarten Registration for 2025/2026 school year opens January 27th, 2025. School District #27 will be using the MyEducation BC **online registration** process for kindergarten student registration for the 2025/2026 school year.

Children must be five years of age by December 31, 2025. Children presently enrolled in kindergarten do not need to re-register for Grade One.

The following documents are required at registration and must be uploaded with your on-line registration:

- 1. Birth Certificate or passport
- 2. BC Care card both sides are required
- 3. Two pieces of proof of physical address **are required** ie. Mortgage statement, rental agreement, hydro bill. **Driver's license or BCID or Care Cared are second pieces only.

Please note: Registration is not complete until all documents required are received. For more information, please go to our the SD27 website: **sd27.bc.ca/CATALINE**

If you wish to have your child attend a school that is not your catchment school, a School of Choice application MUST be completed after registration has been submitted at the catchment school.

Online School of Choice applications will be available on January 27, 2025. School of Choice deadline is March 12, 2025

Strong Start

Parents interested in attending Strong Start are invited to register at the office (please bring your child's birth certificate and care card). We offer Strong Start 5 days a week from 9:00 am – noon. Strong Start programs provide a rich learning environment designed for early learning development-language, physical, cognitive, social, and emotional. Mrs. Schindle leads learning activities where children find opportunities to make friends and interact with others of similar ages.

Participate with your young child (aged birth to five) in play-based learning activities – including stories, music, and art. At no cost to families, this early learning drop-in program helps prepare children for success in kindergarten.

Communication Protocol

Communication between home and school is vital to your child's/children education. Teachers communicate about classroom learning and events through letters home, newsletter, emails, phone calls and your child's agenda.

To make arrangements for a meeting with a teacher, please contact the teacher. If you have concerns about anything having to do with your child's experience at school:

First: contact your child's teacher to share information, review the problem and discuss a resolution

Second: if, after meeting with the teacher, the problem is unresolved or you are dissatisfied with the resolution, contact the principal or vice-principal.

We will work with you and the teacher to resolve the problem or refer you to someone who can be of greater assistance. Please feel free to call the school and make an appointment to address any concerns at all.

Newsletters

In addition to communication from your child's teacher, a monthly school newsletter and calendar will be emailed to you on the first day of every month. The newsletter will also be posted on our school's district website: **Cataline Elementary (sd27.bc.ca)** and on our school's Facebook page. Please mark it on your calendar to check the newsletter monthly for important information.

Starfish Backpack program

Starfish backpack program is sponsored by the Daybreak Rotary Club of Williams Lake with the support of many community donors and volunteers. This program provides support to families in need with food over the weekend. Each student is provided with a backpack with sufficient food for the weekend. If you or anyone you know could benefit from this program, please contact the office. A huge thank you to the Williams Lake Rotary Club for this support.

Grade 5 Pass

Did you know... The Cariboo Memorial Complex offers a program for every grade five student in the Central Cariboo Recreation Taxation Area, a free membership for the duration of their grade five year. The Grade Five pass includes free admission to the following:

- **Everyone Welcome Swims**
- Rec Swims
- Toonie Swims
- Public Skates

Just bring in your child's birth certificate and a proof of residency to get your free pass. For more information contact the Cariboo Memorial Complex at (250) 398-7665.

Lost and Found

Please check out the lost and found before we start Spring Break. All items that have not been claimed at the end of the day on March 14th will be donated.

Upcoming Field Trips

Mar 4	Mrs. Dikur – Swimming	10:30-11:30



CATALINE ELEMENTARY has a Facebook page: Cataline Elementary School or check the website https://www.sd27.bc.ca/CATALINE